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Hello Rory and Hanna,
 
Please find attached Taylor’s report regarding a recent interaction with a harbor seal pup at the
Shelton FLUPSY.
We have inspected the operation and notified Taylor Executives of the concern.
 
The paddlewheels on the FLUPSY were installed with protective grates for the purpose of excluding
seals. Speaking to the previous FLUPSY manager, who worked on site for over 10 years, he only had
2 deceased seals; 1 died from orca or boat motor, and another was found stillborn on the FLUPSY
platform. As the paddlewheel is the only moving part, and the animal was discovered outside of the
wheel housing, it seems very unlikely that its injuries were a result of the assembly.
 
That said, we do recognize that more seals have been coming into the area, and there are therefore
additional possibilities for interaction. We have already taken steps to improve training for the crews
on site, and will work to proactively provide this training again, as well as walk the site and ensure
appropriate BMPs are in place next spring prior to pupping season.
 
I have cc’d Cascadia and WDFW on this email. Should anyone from your organizations like to visit the
operation and observe, we would welcome any other suggestions or thoughts on how to reduce
risks to wildlife.
 
Respectfully,
Erin
 
 

Erin Ewald
Director of Regulatory Affairs
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